
AGENDA 
Glen Loch Elementary PTO Meeting 

Date | time Monday, December 6, 2021| Pre-recorded Mtg || Meeting called by Sarah Pounders 

Board members 

 | Sarah Pounders, President | Maria Griffith, 1st VP| Celina Bautovich, 2nd VP| Sarah Taylor, 3rd VP| Victoria 
Cooper, Treasurer | Kelly Pavlovsky Financial Secretary | Jennifer Grant, Secretary |  

Item Presented by: 

Welcome/Introduction/Approve Minutes Sarah Pounders 

Old Business: 
1) Teacher Appreciation Event – Thank you to everyone who brought 

food for the November Teachers Luncheon!  
2) Gator Run – Thank you to the students, teachers and parents who 

made Gator Run a great event and for everyone’s donations.  A huge 
thank you to our 2nd VP Celina Bautovich for all her hard work 
coordinating a great event.  We raised just over $29,600 through 
sponsors and donations.  Prizes are on order and we will be getting 
them out as soon as possible. We will contribute to the Teacher 
Wishlist as soon as we finish paying all expenses. 

3) Spirit Events – Thank you to everyone who shopped during our 
Kendra Scott event 
 

 

New Business: 
1) Holiday Breakfast: December 4th – Thank you to Jennifer 

Grant for coordinate this year’s event 
2) Book Fair: Will be continuing this week and a great way to support 

our wonderful librarian. 
3) Teacher Appreciation Cookie Exchange – December 10th – Sign Up to 

bring cookies at: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0449aca72ba3fb6-christmas 

4) Donations for the Clinic: Nurse Houser would appreciate donations 
of small and medium (size 6 to 8), new or gently worn, girls pants for 
the clinic 

5) Yearbooks: are still available at Balfour.com. Please share any photos 
of Gator Run or Holiday Breakfast. 

6) No PTO Meeting in January. February Meeting will be on February 
7th and hopefully in person. 

 
 
 

Volunteers & Committees 
1) Connect: PTO Email List and Facebook Page 
2) Upcoming Volunteer Opportunities – Spring Fling 

 
 

Principal’s Report Cassie Hertzenberg 
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Item Presented by: 

Grade Level Reports:  
3rd Grade: Mrs. Puente 

• 3rd Grade is moving right along with all their studies. Students are 
doing well, becoming more responsible for their own learning, and 
are proud of their GROWTH that they are making in all their test. 
The 3rd grade teachers would like to thank all the parents for their 
support that we have received throughout the school year--it is 
greatly appreciated!  

• In Math, students have been learning all about Fractions! We are 
currently going over what Equivalent Fractions are as well as how to 
Compare Fractions. Students will be taking their next CFA (test) at 
the end of next week, and we will celebrate their growth with a 
Growth Party scheduled for December 15th.  

• In Science, students have been having fun learning about the Planets, 
the Solar System, and the Sun and Moon. We have been able to create 
some cool crafts and enjoy some edible experiments (Moon Phases 
with Oreos)!  

• In Social Studies, students are learning all about of Nation's 
Government. We have been discussing how the laws are created, how 
the government power is separated, and even learned about the 
President's Cabinet--which isn't an actual cabinet!  

• In Reading, students are currently learning and understanding that 
narrative nonfiction stories are written like stories and include real 
facts about a person, event, animal, or topic. They are really enjoying 
reading nonfiction texts! 

 
4th Grade: Mrs. Fitzgerald 

• Math - Protractors! Measuring Angles 
• Science - Temperature and Weather 
• Social Studies - Texas Revolution 
• Reading - Poetry 
• Writing - Poetry 
• ***Lots of testing in the next 2 weeks as we wrap up the 2nd 9 weeks!  

 
Resource:  Mrs. Bailey 
 

• In reading, we are working on improving our reading levels and 
comprehension.   

• We are writing on teacher generated prompts and increasing going 
from simple sentences to paragraphs. 

• In math, upper grades are working on fractions and geometry. 
 
	

 

Treasurer’s Report/Budget – Available upon request  

Questions/Comments/Concerns  

Send email to president@glenlochpto.com  

 


